Superintendent’s Report

March 22nd, 2021
I.      Additional Resources
As this is a “fluid” scenario, but also a priority, the most current figures I have at this time is to expect $50,000-$65,000 to be spent for additional personnel in the classrooms, $12,000-$15,000 in additional custodial personnel, $8,000-$10,000 in additional supplies, $6,000-8,000 in a combination of overtime, bus monitors, etc., and $18,750 for additional furniture for alternate cafeteria venues.  Therefore, I’ll ask the BOE for approval “not to exceed” $150,000 as we’ll likely have additional needs not accounted for as of today.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
*N/A

III. Admin Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Agendas and progress reports are available on-line and/or in your packets.  The big ticket item is the change directive in the action item.  This item began with a price tag of nearly a quarter million of the remaining $340,000 in contingency and centers around the soil in the old parking lot that we already knew was bad as evidenced by the car-sized, pot-holes in the old parking lot.  I had originally directed engineers for a study of soft/wet soils, but considering we are in the rainy season, the study could have faced unreliability which would have cost 6-8 weeks in time and still may have had to do a change order for $240,000 remedy.  Our contractors were gracious enough to swallow the overhead, purchase at cost, and do a change directive for $128,000 since it will ensure they are not behind in the project which I eagerly agreed to bring in front of the BOE for approval.  
        VII.     Graduation (SCHS)   
The gamble by utilizing snow days rather than NTI has paid off, not only to provide an additional week of 5 day per week, in-person instruction, but also to avoid the JCPS graduation dates, so we are now able to act and confirm Friday evening, June 4th at Broadbent Arena for Commencement.  Currently, we’re finding out overall capacity so we can pro-rate the percentage for safety, but a final percentage and number of tickets won’t be publicized until much closer to the date in hopes we can accommodate most who want to attend as vaccines continue and positivity rates decline.
VIII.     Title I Position Change
Based on need due to growth, we are looking to consolidate a few positions around Title I to include grant writing, ESL supervisor, and Career-Tech to make one position; State and Federal Program’s Director, which will also require an extension in the contract from 190 days to 215 days.
IX.  SCHS/SCMS Gym Floors  

Although generally re-finished every 10 years, this is an item that hasn’t been done for 14-15 years; a complete stripping, grinding, and repainting of the gym floors at high use areas in both SCMS and SCHS.
